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Thames Valley LDWA

Annual General Meeting

Date: Sunday 17 January 2010 at 15.00

Venue: Bix Village Hall

ACTION NOTES

Present:

Committee members (5)

Pat Endacott 

Chairman



(PE)

Gavin Browning,

Treasurer 



(GB)

Margaret Boltwood 

Group Secretary


(MB)

Yvette Burnell 

Walks Secretary


(YB)

Duncan McGregor 

Oxon 40/20 route custodian 
(DMcG)

Members (24)

Linda Ashwell, Dick Bedford, Barry Boddy, Martin Burnell, Michael Cameron-Wood,  Nicole Carbonara, John Cassells, David Coles, Gerry Garland, John George, Irene Gordon, Anushka Howell, Chris Lloyd, Una Markham, Mike Meehan, Ivan Rutter, Steve Singleton, Jeff Smith,  Tony Turton, Clive West, Pam Wheeler, Alf Wheeler, Norma Williams, Mathew Whitmore

Notes taken by Margaret Boltwood


Action



1. Apologies for absence

Received from Maureen Downes, Sue England, Liz Osbourne, Norman Smith, Avril Stapleton, Joe Winkler, Helen Winkler

2. Confirmation of minutes of the last meetings (20 January 2009 & Extraordinary G M 5 April 2009)





The minutes of the above meetings were proposed by Ivan Rutter as a correct record and seconded by Barry Boddy.

PE informed the meeting that the minutes of this AGM would comprise of a record of key points and actions and would therefore not represent a verbatim record of the meeting.  The draft minutes would be circulated for attendees to comment on amendment, with one month to agree the final minutes, prior to being posted on the National and local LDWA websites.

3. Chairman’s report


PE thanks John Cassells and DMcG very much for leading the walks prior to the AGM, and to Chris Lloyd for preparing the food.

PE informed the meeting that 2009 had been a very good year for the Thames Valley Group with a good programme of events, including weekends away.  The Oxon 40/20 had also been very successful.  She thanked everyone who had led walks during 2009 and to everyone who was going to lead walks in 2010!

PE also extended thanks to everyone who had been involved in running the Oxon 40/20 and the 100 checkpoint.

Many members of the Committee had changed during 2009.  PE thanked Anushka Howells and Barry Boddy for their hard work as Group Secretary and Treasurer and welcomed Margaret Boltwood and Gavin Browning who had taken over the posts during 2009.

4. Treasurer’s report, Annual accounts and membership 



GB informed the meeting that the Thames Valley Group was currently in a comfortable financial position with assets increasing from £4618 on 1 January 2009 to assets of £5480 on 31 December 2009.  Details of the accounts were circulated with the papers prior to the meeting.  The Oxon 40/20 had been very successful financially with a profit of over £900.  The group had also received a donation from the Wessex 100.  The acceptance of these accounts as proposed by Tony Turton and seconded by Mathew Whitmore.

In light of the surplus GB said that part of this should be used to further the aims of the LDWA but that a balance needed to be retained to cover the eventuality of the Oxon 40/20 being unexpectedly cancelled.

The membership of the group was now 103.  GB said that he was currently checking that all local members belonged to the national LDWA, as this was a pre-requisite for local membership.  Nicole Carbonara agreed to assist GB with this process. Local membership charges had been waived over the past two years.  PE proposed to the meeting that local membership charges should be waived during 2010.  Barry Boddy seconded this.

5. Election of Officers and Committee

All members of the Committee were asked if they were prepared to continue in their current roles, to which they agreed.  Their continuation was agreed unanimously by the members present.  PE informed the meeting that although she was willing to continue for one more year that she would be stepping down as Chairman after that and urged members to consider if they  were interested in taking over the role in due course.  She asked anyone who was interested to talk to her.



      

6. Website update


Tony Turton updated the meeting on the Thames Valley website.  He said that the traffic on the website had stayed steady over the last two years, with traffic peaking just before May due to the Oxon 40/20.  The same webhost was being used and it was a robust site.

It had been a good year for new content and he asked members for photos for the site and in particular from group weekends away.  

The forum was building up in its use, with thirty-five genuine posts.  Malicious spam is an ongoing problem, but had been controllable.

PE thanked Tony for all his hard work with the website which was a real asset to the group.

7. Oxon 40/20 2009 and 2010 route


DMcG said that the 2009 40/20 had been very successful with 375 registrations.  This was an event that had continued to grow since the first one arranged by John Cassells in 1990.  This year, he was pleased to confirm, that there had been no timekeeping problems and no forced withdrawals which was a sign of a well-run event.

The Oxon 40/20 in 2010 will be held on 1 May, and will be hillier than last year.  Hugh Jones and Tony Gorman have checked it out already.  The numbers will be capped at 350 to minimise car-parking difficulties.  There will be three checkpoints: Skirmett, Bix and Mill End.   If anyone wished to walk parts of the route to “road test” it and provide feedback then they should contact DMcG.  There were two marshals walks organised:

· Sunday 11 April 2010 20 marshals practise walk


· Saturday 17 April 2010  40 marshals practise walk

PE informed the meeting that Carol Linton had very kindly agreed to lead on the catering for the event once again.  Ivan Rutter has also developed a system for tracking entrants, as well as software to enable entrants to book online using PayPal.  The cost of using PayPal would be about  equivalent to postage and  paper and therefore economic to use.  Nicole Carbonara was interested from a London Group perspective in the system and confirmed she would discuss further with Ivan Rutter. 

PE thanked DMcG and Ivan Rutter for their hard work in making this a successful event.  PE said that she will allocate marshals to 2010 checkpoints and will be assuming that all those who marshalled last year will be available again this year.  She asked anyone who would no longer be available to let her know.    

8. Social walks report

YB thanked everyone who had led walks during 2009 and asked for volunteers to lead some of the walks through the summer of 2010. The following members volunteered to lead walks:

· 23 July 2010         Linda Ashwell

· 18 July 2010         Pat Endacott

·   4 July 2010         Mathew Whitmore

· 29 August 2010    Clive West







PE thanked YB for organising the walks programme and expressed her appreciation that YB had agreed to continue in this role during 2010.

9. Christmas Lunch 2009 & 2010







It was agreed that the Christmas lunch in 2009 had been successful.  Martin Burnell volunteered to organise the Christmas meal again in 2010.  It was agreed that this should be held on 12 December 2010 at the Pink and Lily Pub again.

Anushka Howells and Barry Boddy offered to lead the walk before the Christmas Lunch.  

10. Group weekends away 2010


The following group weekends away will be organised for 2010:

· 18 - 21 June 2010 Lake District to be led by Steve Singleton. It will be based on Keswick and will be held the week prior to the weekend being held by the London Group around Windermere, so members could participate in both weekends if they wished.  

· 6 - 8 August 2010 Brecon Beacons to be led by Clive West

· 24 - 27 September 2010  Exmoor (to be confirmed) to be led by DMcG

11. Spending the proceeds from the Oxon 40/20




PE confirmed to the meeting that the Group currently held funds of  £5,400 and that approximately £2,500 of this could be used for the purposes listed below as well as being fed back into the local walking areas and facilities.  She said that there were a number of items which were required to maintain the group:

· A laptop p c

· Equipment for the Oxon 40/20   

· Annual reimbursement of costs for marshals supporting 100 challenge walks eg travel and accommodation

· Attendance of two people at the national LDWA conference at Skipton on 12-13 March 2010.  (Interested parties should contact PE)

The meeting then discussed a number of proposals for use of the remaining available funds.  The ideas included:

· Paying for the Christmas meal for those who had marshalled on the Oxon 40/20 or 100 checkpoint  last year 

· Donation to churches whose facilities are used by the group

· Donation to the Chiltern Society to support footpath upkeep

· Gates or stiles

· Local countryside groups such as Green Gym who run walking parties to maintain the countryside.  Linda Ashwell to provide details

· Library of local maps for walk leaders to use

· Payment of walks leaders (not supported by the meeting)

It was agreed that the Committee will review the proposals and will send out details to the membership for comments.

PE confirmed that checkpoint marshals from this group were in place for this year’s 100 Challenge.  Anyone else interested in marshalling on the 2011 100 Challenge event should contact her.

12. ”Olympic” 100 May 2012


PE explained to the meeting that the 2012 100 was planned to be a linear walk, which passed many of the Olympic sites and finished at Windsor.  The Thames Valley Group had been asked by the national LDWA if it would be able to marshal the start and finish of the route at Windsor as it is based within the Thames Valley.   This was likely to require marshalling throughout Friday to Monday and would stretch resources.  The Group could approach BBN group to explore a joint approach.  

PE asked for members to consider if they would be willing to lead this process as she would be unable to take on this role herself.  She asked anyone who might be interested to talk to either herself or any other Committee members.

13. Date of next meeting 

The date of the next Annual General Meeting was agreed as Sunday 16 January 2011.
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